
 
Memorandum 

 

     

Date:  March 9, 2022 

To:  Thomas B. Modica, City Manager  

From:  Oscar W. Orci, Director of Development Services  

For:  Mayor and Members of the City Council 

Subject:  Neighborhood Leadership Program Application 

 
The Development Services Department is pleased to announce that applications are now open 
for the Neighborhood Leadership Program (NLP) Class of 2022. The NLP is a five-month 
program designed to enhance the skills of grassroots neighborhood leaders by focusing on 
effective communication and teambuilding. The class will meet through Zoom and participants 
will complete three class projects for the Long Beach community. 
 
Included is an application (Attachment A) and brochure (Attachment B) for the program which 
can be shared with your community members.  The application can be filled out online or 
submitted via printed copy. The deadline to apply is Wednesday, March 30, 2022, at 4:30 p.m. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Margaret Madden, Neighborhood 
Improvement Officer, at (562) 570-6830 or Margaret.Madden@longbeach.gov. 
 
ATTACHMENTS:  ATTACHMENT A - NEIGHBORHOOD LEADERSHIP PROGRAM APPLICATION 
   ATTACHMENT B - NEIGHBORHOOD LEADERSHIP PROGRAM BROCHURE 
 
CC: CHARLES PARKIN, CITY ATTORNEY               
 DOUGLAS P. HAUBERT, CITY PROSECUTOR          
 LAURA L. DOUD, CITY AUDITOR          
 LINDA F. TATUM, ASSISTANT CITY MANAGER          
 TERESA CHANDLER, DEPUTY CITY MANAGER          
 APRIL WALKER, ADMINISTRATIVE DEPUTY CITY MANAGER          
 MONIQUE DE LA GARZA, CITY CLERK 
 DEPARTMENT HEADS  

 

https://www.longbeach.gov/lbds/hn/leadership
mailto:Margaret.Madden@longbeach.gov



